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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
August 16, 2018
DCVB Offices

Present:  P. Smith, D. Lee, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage
Absent:  None
Guests:  T. Lecklider, F. Willson
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Phil Smith made a motion to approve the May 2018 Meeting Minutes. Dr. David Lee seconded. All approved.
· Dr. David Lee made the motion to support the City of Dublin’s request for $2,000 in 2018 and $4,000 in 2019 for the scope of work associated with the Cultural and Performing Arts Center. Phil Smith seconded. All approved.
· Scott will ask Nichole Brinker to serve on the Executive Committee for the remainder of the fiscal year replacing Tim Wolfe.
· Scott to create a matrix with Staff salary and benefit package on the national average with the DCVB and present for discussion at the September meeting.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of March Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the August Executive Committee Meeting. Phil Smith made a motion to approve the May 2018 Meeting Minutes. Dr. David Lee seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of June totaled $119,956 an increase of 4.4 percent over FY17 and a 0.8 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $119,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of July is $113,542. Account receivables total $3,950 due to the invoicing for the 2018 Destination Guide. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through July, total expenses year-to-date stand at 8.0 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 9.1 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Performing Arts Center Request – The City of Dublin requested support from the Bureau relating to a potential Performing Arts Center. Scott provided an overview of the request and details from his discussions with Michelle Crandall. The key points for the request include:
· The resolution taken forward to Council was for an agreement between the City and Ohio University to hire (via a professional services agreement) an individual to assist the CPAC partners (City, OU, Dublin Arts Council and Crawford-Hoying) in carrying out the recommendations included in the recently completed feasibility study.
· The scope of services for this individual would include: 
· Build awareness of and understand support for a potential community cultural and performing arts center among key community leaders/influencers and potential donors/supporters;
· Identify additional primary partners;
· Identify additional potential users/leasers of the center;
· Identify potential donors;
· Lead a resident volunteer advisory group that is focused on building awareness and support for the project and serving as a community sounding board;
· Work in tandem, when appropriate, with the Ohio University development staff to build awareness and support for both Tantrum Theater and the cultural and performing arts center;
· Attend Tantrum Theater Advisory Committee meetings;
· At the end of 2019, the critical decision will be made as to whether there is an identified community interest in and support for a cultural and performing arts center. 
· Council tabled the resolution and asked Staff to pursue financial support of other appropriate organizations.
· Support has been secured from the Dublin Arts Council, Crawford Hoying and IGS to assist in funding this next step.
· The financial request is for $2,000 in 2018 and $4,000 in 2019. 
Dr. David Lee made the motion to support the City of Dublin’s request for $2,000 in 2018 and $4,000 in 2019 for the scope of work associated with the Cultural and Performing Arts Center. Phil Smith seconded. All approved.
 
b. FY19 Executive Committee Members – Scott noted with the departure of Tim Wolfe at the Marriott NW, there is an opening on the Executive Committee. Both of the Bureau’s Hotel Representatives are new to the Board – Orcun Turkay and Michael O’Malley. Scott will ask Nichole Brinker to serve on the Executive Committee for the remainder of the fiscal year replacing Tim Wolfe.
c. City Council Finance Committee – Dublin City Council’s Finance Committee was scheduled to meet tonight to discuss the City’s Bed Tax, including its current allocation and commitments. That meeting has been postponed until a later date. Scott and Tim met with Finance Chair Mike Keenan several weeks ago and Mike asked that the Bureau offer an overview of the Bed Tax in general terms since the Bureau is a catalyst for the tax and monitors it on a daily basis. Scott is prepared to provide the presentation to the Finance Committee when that meeting is re-scheduled.
Staff is also preparing for an update to City Council in October and he asked the Committee for initial suggestions on content. He noted that ROI and other results will be a major focus. The Committee will discuss during the September meeting.
d. Elevator Speech – Scott has already received suggestions from the Board on the Elevator Speech. One of the tactics for the 2019-22 Strategic Plan was to create an “Elevator Speech” that would be used by Staff, Board and others to explain what purpose and value of the Dublin CVB to the local community. He will incorporate the suggestions and provide a revision to the Executive Committee at the September meeting.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Destination Think! – Staff has contacted the Bureau’s new agency, Destination Think!, and is proceeding with next steps. He also contacted the two finalists as well. Sara is working on a date for their staff to visit Dublin on a site visit. 
b. National CEO/Staff Benefits Survey – The Bureau has received results from Destination International’s annual results from CEO and Staff survey. The results include salary, benefits, etc. from other like Bureaus from across the United States and North America. Scott asked the Executive Committee what they would like to do with the information. Scott to create a matrix with comparisons of the national average with the DCVB and present for discussion at the next meeting.
c. Dublin Visitor Information Center – Staff is starting to embark on a total renovation of the Dublin Visitor Information Center. Research included contacting Visitor Centers nationwide to better understand industry trends and successes. The new Visitor Center will feature more amenities, such as seating, phone charging station, television monitors, etc. There will continue to be an area that provides brochures and other information on the area. The Visitor Center will be closed for renovation from January- mid February with a temporary Visitor Center in the Administrative Office.
d. Archery National Championships – More than 500 archers participated in the four-day event this past weekend that will attracted participants from across the world. Josh is still collecting the final numbers for the event. The next event will be held in two weeks called The Buckeye Classic.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, September 6, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 8, Noon, Ohio University
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
